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Introducing your New 2006 – 2007 

Executive Members 
 
 

 
Nick Chen – Wings officer / Fun Fly Organizer 
John Taylor -- Refreshments 
Dave Parton – Field Officer/ Grass Cutting 
Don Gillion – Grass Cutting 
Paul Battenberg - Treasurer  
Bill Shedden - Refreshments 

Romeo Ramos – Membership officer / Fun Fly Organizer 
 
Missing is your President and your Secretary,  both positions were 
not filled at the November 2006 elections. 

The Flypaper 
 

 
 

 

December 2006 
 

1 Meet your new 
Executive Members      

2-5 Exec. & non-Exec.     
positions,Messages 

6-8 GMS Engine Help 
and Composites from 
Leslie Mitchell. 
 
 
Meetings are held in the Cafetorium 
of the Alexander Mackenzie Senior 
Public School,  33 Heather Road, 
Agincourt, usually on the first Friday 
of each month, Oct to May (subject 
to change – check the Flypaper)  
Meetings start at 8:00 PM 

 
For the latest club news, photos 

and other points of interest 
please check out our web site 

at: 
 http://www.rcfctoronto.ca 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter of the Radio Control Flying Club of Toronto est. 1957   inc. 1967 
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Radio Control Flying Club of Toronto 
 

2006-2007  Executive positions 
 
President                       Vacant                             
Secretary Vacant 
Treasurer Paul Battenberg   416-694-4414     paulbat@sympatico.ca 

Field Officer David Parton        905-430-0913      dparton@rogers.com 
Membership Officer Romeo Ramos     416-752-1021       pamrome@rogers.com 
Call Romeo only between, 7:00 p.m. to 10:30 p.m Weekdays Only.  

Wings Officer   Nick Chen           647-295-4443     nmchen@rogers.com 
 
 
 

Non Executive positions 
 
Editor/Publisher       Roxane Parton   416-335-8848     k.parton@sympatico.ca 
Fun Fly Director       Romeo Ramos / Nick chen           contact info above. 
Refreshments            Bill Shedden  416-439-7454         bshedden@sympatico.ca 
                      John Taylor   416-4948320          pjtaylor@sympatico.ca 
Program Director     Vacant 
Grass Cutting            Don Gillion / David Parton  

Meetings and other 

Events 

 
January 12th 2007 
Club Meeting 
 
February 2nd 2007 
Club meeting 
 
March 2nd 2007 
Club meeting 
 
April 13th 2007 
Club meeting 
 
May 4th 2007 
Club Meeting and Beauty Show 
 
 

Message from the Past President 
 

   For those of you who did not attend the last general meeting, we do not have 
a President or Secretary.  Results of the election are as follows: 

 
   Membership Officer  Romeo Ramos 
   Field Officer   Dave Parton 
   Wings Officer   Nick Chen 
   Treasurer   myself 
 

 Our by-laws say that we need three members to form a quorum, so we do     
have enough people to run the club. 

 
 Nick and Romeo said they would look after the Fun Flys.  Don Gillion and 
Dave Parton will share the grass cutting next season.  Roxane Parton said she 
will get out a Fly Paper every 2 months.  I will continue to look after our 
website. 
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For the time being, Roxane is not going to provide a paper copy of the Fly 
Paper, so those members who don’t have access to a computer will have to get 
the information from a friend.  I will continue to email all members when an 
issue of the Fly Paper is available on our site, as long as I have current email 
addresses.  I will also add any news items to our website. 

 
 Anyone who has ventured to the field during the last couple of weeks has 
probably seen a few strange sights.  On either side of our driveway and all the 
way to the railway tracks there is a trench with many holes drilled down at 
least 50 feet.  Well points are going to be put down these holes and water 
pumped out during the sewer construction.  There is a lot of ground water and 
the water table is quite high in the area. At the moment, I think the driveway 
is clear again, although muddy.  This past Friday there were huge steel plates 
piled right in the centre.  They were being moved while I was there.  They will 
be used as a trench box near the railway tracks while they tunnel underneath 
them.  There were a few piles of dirt dumped on the small parking area on the 
opposite side of Passmore.  The dirt was being transported by a front-end 
loader to an area near the tracks. 

 
 I think that anyone intending to fly during the next couple of weeks, had 
better be prepared for just about anything.  The idea of any kind of a fence is 
out of the question at the moment.  We are just going to have to put up with 
whatever happens during the next little while.  The information I keep getting 
changes every couple of days.  Latest news is that sanitary sewers are going in 
first, then storm sewers, and finally water mains, but now at different times.  
Whether they fill in the ditch completely in between jobs is anyone’s guess.  
One fellow told me they could be there for a year. 

 
 John Riley will try to get the video projector again for the next me eting.  
He has another video we can watch.  If any of you guys has anything of 
interest to share on DVD, (airplane stuff that is),bring it along.  The greater 
the choices, the better. 

 
Hope to see you at the next meeting........ 

Paul Battenberg 
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From your Membership Officer: Romeo Ramos 
 
 
As most of you guys know, I'm back this year as the 
membership officer ( it was hard fought campaign to get 
this position back). 
 
Any way,  there will be slight changes as to how I will be 
conducting the membership job.  
 
There will now be a time frame where I will take phone 
calls. This time frame, as noted on the application, will be 
weekdays only, from 7:00 p.m. to 10:30 p.m.  
 
Another addition to this years renewal form is the section 
on the the channels that you use. Please make sure that 
you fill out this section. 
We'll see how this works out.  
 
Also, Nick and I have semi-volunteered to be the fun fly 
director. 
 
 
My best wishes to you and your families for this holiday 
season. 
 

Romeo 
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Field Officer: Dave Parton 
 
 
Nothing to report at this time, Have a Merry Christmas and a 
Happy Flying New Year. 
 
 
 
 
 
Editor: Roxane Parton 
 
 
I want to thank everyone for the chance again to supply you with 
your bi-monthly flypaper. Sorry about bringing it to you so late this 
month. I am about to go into surgery and have been preoccupied 
with the preparation.  
 
I would like to Wish you and your families a Very Merry Christmas 
and a Wonderful New Year. 
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